


From: Media

Sent: October 2, 2020 1:08 PM

To: Bryan Blom <Bryan.Blom@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>; Me'Shel Gulliver Bélanger <MeShel.GulliverBelanger@tpsgc-
pwgsc.gc.ca>; Elizabeth Lindsay <Elizabeth.Lindsay@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>

Cc: Jean-Frangois Létourneau <Jean-Francois.Letourneau@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>; Media <media@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>;
Nathalie Bétoté Akwa <Nathalie.BetoteAkwa@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>; Edith Dauphinais <Edith.Dauphinais@tpsgc-

pwgsc.gc.ca>
Subject: For DG/Directors CONSULT: Rapid tests

DG, Directors,

We just received this request. Would PSPC have any info on that? We’re not sure exactly what was said during the
conference and whether our minister was mentioned by name or if the reporter just assumed.
Would this be linked to the contract or should we refer to HC/PHAC?

Merci

Stefanie

From: Colin Slark [mailto:cslark@brandonsun.com]
Sent: October 2, 2020 12:56 PM

To: Media <media@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>

Subject: Rapid tests

*#* ATTENTION***

This email originated from outside of the Government of Canada. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and believe the content is safe. For more information regarding reporting suspicious
emails, please visit the Information Technology Security Directorate on MySource.

Ce courriel provient de l'extérieur du Gouvernement du Canada. Ne cliquez pas sur les liens et n’ouvrez pas les
piéces jointes, & moins de connaitre 1'expéditeur et croire que le contenu est sécuritaire. Pour de plus amples
renseignements sur la fagon de signaler les courriels suspects, veuillez consulter 1a page Sécurité en technologie
de I’information sur maSource.

Hello, my name is Colin Slark.
I'm a reporter with the Brandon Sun newspaper in Brandon, Manitoba.

Manitoba's Minister of Central Services, Reg Helwer, said in a media conference this morning that the federal
government has blocked the province from purchasing ID NOW rapid COVID-19 tests from Abbott.

I'm looking to get comment from Minister Anand as to why Manitoba is being prevented from purchasing these
tests and what she thinks of Minister Helwer's assertion that provincial needs are being disregarded by the

federal government.

If you need to reach me by phone, my number is 204-571-7444.
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My deadline is 4 p.m. Central, 5 p.m. Eastern.

Thanks,

Colin Slark

Reporter
- Phone. (204) 571-7444

ii] Web. www.BrandonSun.com

Email. cslark@BrandonSun.com
Address. 501 Rosser Ave Brandon, MB R7A 0K4
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